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WINTER 2023 ~ (Quote take from a Bible Project video on hope) 

We started our last end of the year letter with the 
words, “It has been another tough year for our dear 
Haiti” and it happens to also be the best way we can 
describe this year. While we always hope that things will 
get better, they haven’t. We continue to wait for that, 
and in the meantime, insecurity, chaos, extreme poverty 
and despair abound all around us. Yet we can still say, 
God is faithful. He has taken care of our needs again 
this year and continues to give us the strength we need 
to share His message of hope and salvation to those 
around us and to those who 
come to our home. Many of 
you have been part of caring 
for our needs and we are 
grateful for your partnership. 
We trust you will be encour-
aged by the work being done 
and eager to continue to 
partner with us in spite of the  
difficulties being faced all over. 

Helen, Dorothy and Marianne 
felt the joy of having their 

hope realized when 
they passed on to 
their home in heaven.  
We miss them, but we 
wait and look forward 
to seeing them again. 

These couples transitioned into married life this year. 

While health and healing are a big part of the work of 
the HOH, spiritual healing continues to be of utmost 
importance. Not only do we want each child who 
spends time in our home to experience the love of Jesus 
through us, but we also want those who are able to un-
derstand the Gospel to clearly hear it. This happens 
through family devotion times, church services, Sunday 
School and other Bible study times.  
Recently we had a mini-revival happen at the HOH when 
19 of these little ones came to faith in Jesus. These kids 
came from 2 distinct groups. The first were new kids 
who came to the HOH in the past year and were hear-
ing or just fully comprehending the Gospel for the first 
time. The second group was children who have been at 
the HOH since they were infants. They’ve heard the 
Good News of Jesus told to them many times through 
the years as they have grown.  
In any case, it was thrilling to reap some harvest from 
many years of sharing God’s Word. And the work con-
tinues as we teach and disciple all the kids at the HOH 
to walk in a way that resembles Jesus, even when it 
feels like their world is crumbling around them. 
Thank you for your part in this work! Without you, we 
would not be able to continue bringing all types of 
hope and healing to the kids God brings to our home. 



 SUNDAY ¢ Pray for our Sunday services  
and those who prepare them. These are   
important times for praising our great God 
and for learning more about Him. 
MONDAY ¢ Pray for our students who 
range from Kindergarten to University. They 
must study long hours in order to succeed. 
TUESDAY ¢ Pray for our medical needs and 
health. Pray for wisdom for the decisions 
our staff must make daily for the sick kids. 
WEDNESDAY ¢ Pray for food. Numerous 
logistics have to fall into place to make sure 
there is enough for our large family. 
THURSDAY ¢ Pray for Haiti. The constant 
unrest, insecurity and inflation makes life 
very difficult and at times discouraging. 
Pray for God’s peace in the midst of chaos. 
FRIDAY ¢ Pray for spiritual growth for each 
of us. Pray that we react in a Christ-like way 
to the situations we each find ourselves in. 
SATURDAY ¢ 

.  

We have felt the reality of inflation mostly in 
the area of food. Most of the kids who come 
to the HOH have some form of malnutrition. 
To help them, we have to be able to give 
them a healthy diet. 
We are doing all we 
can to keep food 
costs down, but if 
you are in any way 
able to help with this 
increase, we really 
could use your help.  

Private Facebook Page:  
facebook.com/groups/houseofhopehaiti1/  

 

Blog:  
houseofhopehaiti1-lapointe.org/blog 

 

 
Website: houseofhopehaiti1-lapointe.org 
E-mail:  houseofhopehaiti1@gmail.com 

Tax deductible receipts are available for both  
US and Canadian donations. 

· For Online US gifts: select “Ministry 
Partners” in the GIVE TO: box, then 
select “House of Hope.”  

 

· For Online Canadian gifts: use 
www.Canadahelps.org and search for 
Extreme Response Canada.  

 

· For checks: make them ou t to        
Extreme Response and include a note 
that it is for the House of Hope. 

www.extremeresponse.org 
 

PO Box 345 
Snellville, GA  

30078-0345   USA   
PO Box 1013 

Simcoe, ON  N3Y 5B3 Canada 

www.crossworld.org 
www.crossworld.ca 

 
10000N. Oak Trafficway 

Kansas City, MO 64155 USA 
 

11—1020 Matheson Blvd E.   
Mississauga, ON  L4W 4J9 Canada 

· For Online gifts: make sure to TYPE 
“House of Hope” on the Disciple-
Makers giving page.  

 
 

· For checks: make them ou t to 
Crossworld and include a note that 
it is for the House of Hope. 


